
Attachment ‘A’ 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 22-___ 
 

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF KERMAN 
AWARDING CONTRACT FOR THE VINELAND AVE. REHABILITATION - CALIFORNIA TO KEARNEY, 

FEDERAL PROJECT NO. STPL-5291(029), TO CAL VALLEY CONSTRUCTION, INC. 
 

WHEREAS, the Invitation to Bid for the Vineland Ave. Rehabilitation - California to Kearney, 

Federal Project No. STPL-5291(029), was published in the Kerman News on September 21, 2022 and was 

sent electronically and mailed to all construction trade journals specified for the City by the California 

Uniform Construction Cost Accounting Commission in accordance with the City’s Formal Contract 

Procedures and California Public Contract Code Section 22037 and;  

 WHEREAS, the Project consists of the rehabilitation of Vineland Avenue from California Avenue to 

Kearney Boulevard and 12th Street from California Avenue to D Street, within the City of Kerman; and 

 WHEREAS, the following bids for the Project were publicly opened and read aloud at the Kerman 

City Hall on October 12, 2022 at 2:00 p.m.: 

Contractor Base Bid 

Cal Valley Construction, Inc. $570,211.00 

Emmett Valley Construction $583,968.00 

Avison Construction, Inc. $606,425.00 

Bush Engineering, Inc. $636,866.00 

R.J. Berry Jr., Inc. $650,148.00 

Dawson-Mauldin, LLC $780,220.20 

 

 WHEREAS, the City Engineer’s Estimate was $579,915.00 for the Base Bid. 

  
NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF KERMAN RESOLVES AS 

FOLLOWS:  

1. Upon the recommendation of the City Engineer, the Vineland Ave. Rehabilitation - 

California to Kearney, Federal Project No. STPL-5291(029), be awarded to: Cal Valley 

Construction, Inc., 5125 N. Gates Avenue #102, Fresno, CA 93722 in the amount of Five 

Hundred and Seventy Thousand Two Hundred and Eleven Dollars and Zero Cents 

($570,211.00).  

 



2. The City Manager is authorized to sign the City's standard form of agreement for 

construction projects, as contained in the bid package on behalf of the City of Kerman. 

 

The foregoing resolution was introduced at a regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Kerman held 

on the 26th day of October, 2022, and passed at said meeting by the following vote: 

 
AYES: 

NOES: 

ABSENT: 

ABSTAIN: 

The foregoing resolution is hereby approved. 

 
 
                                                                                   
       Gary Yep  

Mayor 
ATTEST: 
 
 
                                                                  
Marci Reyes 
City Clerk 
 


